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Precinct Committeemen/Committeewomen Qualifying 
 

 

In an effort to ensure that the Committee qualifying goes as smoothly as possible, please 

note the important information listed below. 
 

• The only document necessary to qualify is a completed Candidate Oath             

(DS-DE-305C). 
 

• Qualifying begins at noon, Monday June 10, 2024 and concludes at noon, Friday, 

June 14, 2024.  However, we will start accepting qualifying documents 

(Candidate Oath) on May 27, 2024. 
 

• Oaths submitted to our office in bulk on the last day of qualifying run the risk of 

being incomplete and therefore invalid. Receipt of the oaths in our office as early 

as possible would help to ensure the oaths are completed before qualifying 

closes. Please submit oaths to your party in a timely manner to allow for sufficient 

time to deliver same to our office. 
 

• Upon receipt, oaths will be time stamped and checked for completeness only. ALL 

AREAS MUST BE COMPLETED. Oaths will not be verified against voter registration 

records. In other words, the candidate will qualify for whichever precinct indicated 

on the Oath- our office will not verify residency. If a candidate is unsure of the 

precinct number, the candidate is encouraged to visit our website, or call our 

office to verify the correct numbers prior to submitting the Oath.  
 

• At the conclusion of the qualifying period, the oaths will be sorted by precinct. 

Once sorted, the oaths will be available for review in the Supervisor of Elections 

Office. Candidates may call the office to determine if they have opposition; 

however, no candidate list will be published until at least the following week. 
 

We hope this information is helpful to you. Please feel free to reach out to Claudette 

Hamilton at (954)712-1961 should you have any questions regarding Precinct 

Committee qualifying.  

https://files.floridados.gov/media/707748/dsde305c-committeemen-and-committeewomen-oath-precinct-fillable.pdf

